Charles Pierce is first finalist for Iowa State University’s next business dean

Charles (Chuck) Pierce, dean of the Oakland University School of Business Administration and professor of human resources management, is the first finalist in the search for Iowa State University’s next Raisbeck Endowed Dean of the Ivy College of Business. He will visit campus March 24-25.

Pierce will meet with Ivy College students, faculty, and staff during his visit. He will also hold an open forum on Monday, March 24, at 2 p.m., in the Gerdin Business Building’s Kingland Hub.

Pierce earned a bachelor’s degree from Syracuse University, and master’s and Ph.D. degrees from the State University of New York at Albany, all in Psychology. He has served in his current role since 2022. Prior positions include appointments at the University of Memphis and Montana State University.

Additional information on Pierce and the search, including a candidate feedback form, is available on the Provost’s Office website.



